

MINUTES OF COLAC COLLECTABLE CAR CLUB INC. GENERAL MEETING Friday, 13th June, 2025 – COLAC SCOUT HALL – 7.30pm

Attendance: As listed. **Apologies:** As listed.

Welcome: All members and especially any new members.

Thank you for your attendance tonight.

Minutes of Previous Meeting;

Minutes of Meeting held 14th March as distributed via website.

Moved - Vince Thorne Seconded by Bernard Callahan. Carried

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE: In

- Emails from other clubs with newsletters for distribution to members.
- Further confirmation from the AOMC Group Insurance Scheme that the scheme has been adopted and in the new financial year, our club will look into taking up the insurance offer.

CORRESPONDENCE: Out

- Post and email the June September, 2025 Newsletter to members and other clubs.
- New membership correspondence.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT: Ken Slingsby

- It has been good to see the numbers turning out at our runs.
- With the closing of Camperdown's Red Robin Café our 'Corangamite' area Sunday afternoon Coffee with Cars has had a change of location to the Cobden Miniature Railway. We had our first one last month that was well attended and the scones, jam and cream definitely hit the spot.
- Mid-week coming up next Wednesday, 18th June if you like Thai food.
- Friday the 20th June dinner at the Cobden Golf Club and on Sunday the 29th June there is the Lismore Coffee with cars at the Golf Club between 10am & 12 noon.
- Membership Renewal if not a member, Club Permits are invalid, therefore your vehicle is unregistered which is currently a \$988 on the spot fine and of course you are not covered by TAC either.
- New members. We are receiving a number of requests from people wanting to join which is pleasing.
- Don't forget our Annual General Meeting is on Friday the 18th of July. If you would like to assist our Club and join the Committee please fill out and submit a nomination form.

TREASURER'S REPORT: David Stephens

Bank Balance as at 13th June, 2025.

195 members out of 250 have paid their membership fees for the next financial year.

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME AND AOMC REPORT: Geoff O'Neill

- Geoff asked for assistance with the Club Permit Scheme with the departure Glenn Shepherd.
- (At the completion of Geoff's request I also raised there is the need for another Club Permit Scheme Officer in the Cobden/Terang/Camperdown area requesting assistance here.

RUNS REPORT:

- Claudia and John (Terang) are still able to do our mid-week runs (every two months during Winter).
- Thanks to Chris Minister for organising our dinner nights over the past months.
- A new Club Permit Scheme Officer in the Cobden/Terang/Camperdown area required.

FEDERATION OF VINTAGE, VETERAN AND CLASSIC VEHICLE CLUB REPORT:

(Shane Perrott)

- Shane stated that the Federation picnic days have been well attended.
- There is an up-and-coming Federation Tour in August.
- Volunteers wanted for the Bendigo Swap Meet in November.
- Grants for young members of up to \$1000.
- There is still the dark shadow of tax on car clubs.

ALL REPORTS BE ACCEPTED:

Moved: Chris Minster Seconded: Matt Tippins Carried.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

- Five new members have been accepted into the club the club now has 250 members currently on the list and a waiting list for new members to join.
- With the Annual General Meeting in July, new committee members will be required.
- At our upcoming AGM, members will be asked where the club might be able to donate or contribute some funds to. Such as RSL Show 'n' Shine, as the club did in 2024; Salvation Army, Food Bank, Colac Area Health "Wellness Centre", etc. etc. Members are requested to give this some thought and bring those ideas to the Annual General Meeting on the 18th July. David suggested that the Club could afford to donate up to \$1000 (total) towards any causes agreed upon.
- Thanks to the Colac 3rd 4th Scout Group for catering for our meeting tonight.

Meeting closed: 8.15pm

Next meeting:- Annual General Meeting - Friday, 18th July, 2025